
 

  
 Cleveland Clinic Foundation 9500 Euclid Avenue, Cleveland, OH  44195 

July 18th, 2021 

 

Dear Editor, 

 

The present study utilized a publicly available database (the National Hospital Ambulatory Medical 

Care Survey (NHAMCS) database). This publicly available database is deidentified and consists of 

ambulatory visits in the US. Therefore, institutional review board and ethical approval were not required.  

 

Thank you for considering our work for publication. 

 

Sincerely, 

C. Gwam, MD, MBA, PhD 

 


